
 

 

  

 

 

 

October 19, 2023 

 
Professor Dan Turner 

Head of the Pediatric Gastroenterology Unit  

Shaare Zedek Medical Center 

12 Shmuel Bait Street 

Jerusalem, Israel 9103102 

 

RE: Confirmation of grant award in support of “The Epi-IIRN Project: Population-based 

analyses of IBD using administrative database from the Israeli HMOs.” 

 

Dear Professor Turner: 

 

Please accept this letter as confirmation that Shaare Zedek Medical Center received a grant 

award (G-2018PG-CD009) in support of “The Epi-IIRN Project: Population-based analyses of 

IBD using administrative database from the Israeli HMOs” from the Leona M. and Harry B. 

Helmsley Charitable Trust (Helmsley). With Helmsley’s support, the project ran from January 

1, 2018, through June 30, 2022.   

 

 

Best regards, 

 
Julia Oliva 

Grants Manager 

The Leona M. and Harry B. Helmsley Charitable Trust  


